
IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING POSSIBLE  
MAIL SERVICE DISRUPTION  

 
BINGWI NEYAASHI ANISHINAABEK 

ELECTION 2025 
MAIL IN BALLOTS 

NOTICE TO ELIGIBLE VOTERS: MAIL IN BALLOTS 
Attention Voters: 
 
If you plan to vote by mail in the upcoming election, please send in your mail-in ballot as 
soon as possible. 
 
There may be a potential postal disruption in the coming weeks due to ongoing negotiations 
between Canada Post and CUPW. If an agreement is not reached by May 22, 2025, mail 
service may be delayed, potentially affecting the timely return of the ballots. 
 
To ensure your vote is counted, eligible voters are strongly encouraged to submit their 
ballots as soon as possible.  
 
In summary some important options for returning of the mail in ballots. Electors may return 
the ballot package to the Electoral Officer before the close of poll on Saturday, May 24th at 
8pm.  Or alternatively electors can come in person to vote at the Polling station.  
Unfortunately, any ballots received after the close of the polls will be not accepted.  
 
For voters that are concerned that their mail-in ballots may not arrive in time for the 
election, you may choose to return your ballot using ExpressPost or Priority Mail (both are 
through Canada Post).  If you are sending through ExpressPost or Priority Mail, please do 
NOT check the signature required option as the envelope will not go directly into the PO 
Box.  Unfortunately, FedEx and Purolator do not mail to PO. Boxes.   
 
Reimbursement of the cost of the return postage with a valid receipt will be accepted.  
Please take a photo or scan of your receipt and email it to me to process your 
reimbursement. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me anytime. 
 
Tara Ingram 
Electoral Officer 
tara.ingram@hotmail.com 
(807) 474-6268 
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